
Project: ​Congress Elementary Playground 

Objective:​ Safe and accessible playground at Congress Elementary School 

Funding: ​Building & Site Sinking Funds and General Funds 

Status: ​Completed 

Projected Completion: ​September, 2019 

 

Update 9/13/2019:​ ​Former Congress Principal Nick Herblet and Current Congress Principal Vince 

LaPorte cutting the ribbon at the Ribbon Cutting Ceremony. 

 



Update 8/29/2019:​ ​Lines for students to line up on and lines on the parking lot were painted onto the 

newly sealed asphalt. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Update 8/29/2019:​ ​The last swing was installed on the new playground. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Update 8/25/2019:​ ​The old asphalt around the new playground, including the parking lot, was 

resealed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Update 8/22/2019:​ ​New asphalt has been added to connect the playground to the existing pavement 

that will next be resealed. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update 8/13/2019:​ ​Tile installation is complete and the site is being prepped before connecting the 

existing pavement to the new playground. 

 



Update 8/6/2019:​ Tile installation is almost complete. 

 

 

 

Update: 8/5/​2019: ​Tile installation is well underway. 

 



Update: 8/2/​2019: ​The tiles were delivered and will soon be installed under and around the play 

equipment. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update: 8/1/​2019: ​The play structures are installed and the area prepped for installation of the tiles. 

 

 

 

 



Update: 7/31/​2019: ​Crews continued installation of the play structures. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update: 7/30/​2019: ​Crews continued installation of the play structures. 

 



Update: 7/29/​2019: ​The play structures were delivered, and crews started installing them. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update: 7/28/​2019: ​The curb around the concrete pad has been poured. 

 

 

 

 



Update: 7/25/​2019: ​The construction crew is pouring the concrete pad. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update: 7/24/​2019: ​The construction crew is prepping the area before pouring the concrete pad. 

 

 

 

 



Update: 7/23/​2019: ​The construction crew is adding a layer of sand before pouring the concrete pad. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Update: 7/22/​2019 

The construction crew is preparing the site 

before adding a layer of sand and gravel. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Update: 6/12/​2019 

Work on our first Building & Site Sinking 

Fund project has begun! SPS staff have 

begun removing the old equipment at 

Congress Elementary so that work can 

begin over the summer. Once completed, 

the new playground will be safe and 

accessible to all students.  

 

A committee of stakeholders have 

recommended Sinclair Recreation to 

complete this project. The playground is projected to be completed before school starts in the fall, and 

will be funded by Building and Site Sinking Funds as well as General Funds. 

 


